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BOARD OF GOVERNORS


September 16, 2010

SUBJECT:
Approval of New Board of Governors Regulation 9.012 Requiring Disclosure of Gifts from Foreign Governments and Persons

PROPOSED BOARD ACTION
Approve New Board of Governors Regulation 9.012 Requiring Disclosure of Gifts from Foreign Governments and Persons
AUTHORITY FOR BOARD OF GOVERNORS ACTION

Article IX, Section 7, Florida Constitution
BACKGROUND INFORMATION
A new regulation is being proposed to require university boards of trustees on behalf of their direct support organizations to annually disclose gifts received from foreign governments or persons in excess of $100,000.  Currently, universities receiving any direct or indirect federal financial assistance are required to disclose all gifts and contracts received from foreign sources in excess of $250,000, individually or in combination from one source, to the United States Department of Education.   Nationally, a growing number of states now require postsecondary institutions to disclose gifts received from foreign sources in excess of $50,000 or $100,000.  This past session, a bill was proposed in the Legislature that would have required universities to report all gifts received from foreign sources in excess of $100,000 to the Department of Revenue.  Because any reporting obligation is more properly a function of State University System governance, a new regulation is being proposed to capture the information at the system level.    
Pursuant to the Board’s Regulation Development Procedure, Regulation 9.012 was posted on the Board’s website for public comment after consideration by the Board at its June 18, 2010 meeting.  The comment period has since expired and Regulation 9.012 is submitted to the Board for approval.
Supporting Documentation Included:

Proposed Board Regulation 9.012
